STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

2121 Murphy Hall

Thursday, November 8, 2012

Attendees Present:











Graduates:
Meg Babakhanian (Chair), Alison Winje, Randy Mai, MaryTheresa Pendergast
Undergraduates: 
Darren Ramalho, Jas Kirt, John Joanino, Mallory Valenzuela
Administration:
Kathleen Copenhaver, Associate Registrar
Nancy Greenstein, Director of Police Community Services

Faculty: 

Kym Faull, Semel Institute professor
Ex-Officio: 

Rebecca Lee-Garcia, Academic Planning and Budget

Guests:

Monroe Gorden, Assistant Vice Chancellor – Student Affairs




Suzanne Seplow, Executive Director of Residential & Student Life




Mick Deluca, Executive Director of Recreation & Campus Life




David Baron, Executive Director of Student Health Services




Maria Blandizzi, Executive Director of Student Services & Initiatives

Absent: 













Administration: 
Christine Wilson, Director of the Graduate Student Resource Center
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m.

Handouts:
· The meeting agenda for 11/8/2012

· The meeting minutes from 11/1/2012

· Student Affairs organizational chart
· Updated SFAC roster

· SFAC’s Technology Recommendation letter to the Chancellor. 

Approval of Agenda:

· A motion was made by MaryTheresa Pendergast and seconded by Randy Mai to approve the agenda. This vote was unanimous.

Review of Minutes:

· A motion was made by Darren Ramalho and seconded by Jas Kirt to approve the 11/1/2012 minutes as amended. This vote was unanimous, with two abstentions. 

Executive Management Group:
· Suzanne Seplow provided the committee with some background on the areas that she supervises, including a new unit called the First Year, Transfer, and Continuing Student Programs. This unit is geared primarily towards resident students, but is being expanded to reach out to students that do not live on the hill.
· Suzanne Seplow also informed the committee that Student Affairs had undergone some reorganization that placed the Bruin Resource Center and Health Education programs under her supervision. 
· The Bruin Resource Center, a 4 year old department, is structured with two main areas of focus: a student health education component and a service for special populations component, including transfers, veterans, students with dependents, and former foster youth. It is being very highly utilized.
· Maria Blandizzi provides direct supervision over the LGBT Resource Center and Parent & Family Programs. She also does a lot of work on yield events and other outreach programs to prospective students. She also chairs the Economic Crisis Response Team, which assists students who find themselves experiencing economic problems and crises. 
· Mick Deluca is the executive director of recreation and campus life. He explained that the recreation program at UCLA is unique among most campuses because they manage every facility on campus that is multi-use, totaling 15 facilities, where at most schools, athletics departments would be in charge of those areas. He informed the committee of the scale at which UCLA Recreation is operating, including the John Wooden Center alone having almost 1.4 million entries last year.
·  UCLA Recreation also supports a wide variety of events on campus, including cultural activities, all non-credit instructional programs, adaptive and fitness programming, and more. 82% of all UCLA students participate in some kind of UCLA Recreation activity. 
· He also spoke about the Center for Student Programming, which advises UCLA’s well over 1,000 student organizations. They take care of registration and advisement of these groups, as well as creating leadership initiatives and opportunities for student leaders. 
· Mick Deluca informed the committee that UCLA is the largest public university on the smallest amount of land, and that space is primary concern across campus. He spoke about a new fitness center for undergraduates being built on the hill, and about the discussion stages of a cultural unity center in light of campus climate issues. He also touched on the healthy campus initiative. 
· He also informed the committee that minors on college campuses are now a huge issue of scrutiny, and that Recreation in particular is going to be bound by a number of new UC policies and guidelines. 
· Suzanne Seplow continued by telling the committee about the operations of the Dean of Students office, including adjudication, advising honor societies, providing support and assistance to a number student needs. The Dean of Students office also supports the consultation and response team, a team of members from across the university who meet weekly to discuss students who are distressed or distressing to others, and making sure that people are being followed up with and receiving all the support and help that they need.
· She also discussed Student Legal Services, and the level of engagement among both international and domestic students utilizing the Dashew Center’s events and programs. The Dashew Center staff has also been significantly impacted by the strict legal requirements, both state and federal, of the increased amount of international students at UCLA.
· Mick Deluca went on to briefly discuss the Community Programs Office, a highly utilized center that acts as home to many of the student initiated programs at UCLA. He also touched on the Graduate Student Resource Center and the Counseling and Psychological Services Center

· David Baron, the executive director of the Arthur Ashe Student Health and Wellness Center, informed the committee about recent happenings new goals for the center. These include quantifying the quality of care that students receive at the center, medical credentialing, and setting standards across the UC system for state of the art care. He also talked about the new patient satisfaction initiative they have implemented, called C I CARE, which has improved patient satisfaction enormously at the Ronald Reagan medical center.
· The Ashe Center also employs a peer review system to ensure quality of care, where medical practitioners look over one another’s cases to make sure everyone is doing their best. Ashe Center is also subject to some stringent compliance laws, including HIPPA and FERPA. 
· David Baron also touched on the huge amount of quality improvement initiatives the Ashe Center is employing, in addition to their commitment to keep student insurance premiums from rising. He told the committee that several programs they are looking forward to implementing include proposing an optometry center in Ackerman Student Union and providing a convenient mode of transportation for sick or injured students to and from the Ashe Center.
· David Baron also discussed the unique need of the Ashe Center, which serves 40,000 people, to have extended or weekend hours to accommodate complicated student schedules and ensure that people are receiving the care they need when they need it, without having to go to an emergency room. Currently there is a survey being distributed to students to gauge their interest in extending Ashe’s weekday hours and adding some weekend hours. He also looks forward to physicians being more engaged on campus, whether through a program like FITTED, smoking cessation support groups, or other opportunities.
· Monroe Gorden is the Assistant Vice Chancellor of Student Affairs Administration. He spoke briefly about information technology consolidation within the organization, and how every unit in student affairs uses data from program usage, surveys, and more to improve their programs. He also discussed how the organization as a whole is looking for ways to reduce costs by moving some interactions on-line.
· He briefly discussed the Career Center, and the critical needs that they have in a climate where heightened expectations are placed on career services at colleges and universities. He also touched upon the new philosophy at UCLA of enrollment management, and the universal approach to admissions that touches many different departments outside of undergraduate admissions and financial aid.

· John Joanino asked with more and more capital projects being completed, if EMG members foresaw student services fees being used to open up student space, like for example what happened in Pauley Pavilion. 
· Mick Deluca answered that he could not foresee one way or the other, but that there are two parts of student fees for space, one is building and the second is operating. He stated said that the more space students need and can have access to, the more funding they will need to operate that space. 
· John Joanino asked what fees were being used to build the unity center. Mick Deluca responded that they were still in the discussion stages of the unity center, deciding what the unmet needs of students are, what gaps the center would fill, and whether or not the campus could come up with a compelling program. 
· Randy Mai asked who was on the committee for the unity center. Mick Deluca responded that it contained undergraduate and graduate students, representatives from student groups, GSA and USAC representatives, and representatives from the mother orgs that had initially brought the issue forward based on some climate issues facing the university. These representatives form the steering committee that will then go out and conduct focus groups with an even broader range of campus constituents. 
· Jas Kirt asked what kind of services the unity center hoped to provide. Mick Deluca responded that these were the gaps of support for diverse populations at UCLA that the committee was currently identifying on campus. 
· John Joanino asked how UCOP’s funding streams initiative affected student affairs units. Specifically, he asked how student services fees funded departments were being taxed by UCOP. Monroe Gorden responded that the campus can make exemptions to the tax for certain areas as it sees fit. He said that what their organization is given is a percentage, as in this is the percentage of the tax that you will pay. Within Student Affairs, there is no area that is “exempt”. He noted that while the organization can absorb it easily this year, it does not become inconsequential. Especially when you take into consideration the other reductions that campus has had to sustain. 
· John Joanino asked why some campuses charge different amounts in SHIPs or have different differential co-pays for different services. David Baron responded that it has been a process of decades of development in deciding how to fund student health. There have been certain responsibilities that have historically been left to each campus to decide for themselves, one of them being how they fund student healthcare. Gradually over time, many of these services have been centralized and standardized, and that is what is happening now with some aspects of student health. He added that one way Ashe is trying to reduce student costs at UCLA is by providing services that can generate revenue for the center that can be used to subsidize costs of other services for students. He specifically cited the proposed optometry center in Ackerman, which will also serve and collect revenue from staff and faculty.
· David Baron informed the committee that they had also recently worked out reciprocity with other UC student health centers, so that any student who attends a UC can visit any UC student health center. 
· Mallory Valenzuela asked if the Community Relations coordinator was a new position this year. Monroe Gorden replied that the woman currently in the position is someone who had been at UCLA for some time, but had had her position restructured to more accurately reflect the work that she does and help her position run more efficiently.
Subcommittee Updates:
Unit Review Questions:
· Randy Mai informed the committee that the rubric had been updated again, and that they will bring copies of the rubric next week for the committee to review.
Computer/ Technology Subcommittee:
· Alison Winje presented the updated letter to the chancellor regarding SFAC’s technology recommendation. 
· The entire committee will review the letter over e-mail. The deadline to complete the letter was set to the coming Monday afternoon. 
Adjournment:

· Motion was made by Kathleen Copenhaver and seconded by Randy Mai to adjourn the meeting.  This vote was unanimous. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:55pm. 
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